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Exhibit Reference:   SCG-4 Gas Distribution Capital Expenditures 
 
Subject: Pressure Betterments, Non-Routine 
 
Please provide the following: 
 
1. Please provide the planned operation date for the Orange County Pressure Betterment project 

as discussed on page FBA-95 to FBA-96. 
 
SoCalGas Response: 
 
The anticipated date of operation for the Orange County Pressure Betterment project is 
09/30/2015. 
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2. SoCalGas discusses the abandonment of pipes for each of the three pressure betterment 

projects discussed on pages FBA-94-FBA-96.  Since these lines will no longer be 
operational, please identify all savings associated with the operation and maintenance of 
these lines going forward for each year from 2014-2016.  If no savings are captured, please 
explain why not. 

 
SoCalGas Response: 
 
There are not estimated to be any Gas Distribution savings associated with the three pressure 
betterment projects.  Each pipeline abandonment corresponds to an installation of new pipe that 
is either the same distance or greater, resulting in an increase in Gas Distribution pipeline 
mileage.
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3. If the planned operation dates for the South Bay Cities and the Arvin pressure betterment 

projects have changed since the NOI filing of the SoCalGas 2016 GRC, please provide an 
update. 

 
SoCalGas Response: 
 
The planned operation date for the South Bay Cities Pressure Betterment has not changed since 
the NOI filing.   
 
For the Arvin Pressure Betterment, the new pipe was placed in-service on 9/2/2014.  The intertie 
with PG&E has an anticipated in-service date of 12/31/2014. 


